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I. Scope:

Since the creation of the ISO 15022 corporate action messages, the industry has been confronted to the lack of standards for the referencing of corporate action events. 

At the April 2006 Stockholm meeting, the SMPG Corporate Action working group mandated SWIFT Standards to come up with a proposal to be discussed by the group. 

This document presents a solution, however, the implementation will be market dependant as the assignment of references by an official central body/entity will vary from market to market.
We encourage the reader to evaluate this proposal solely as CA and ISO 15022 experts. They should forget about their existing implementation as inevitably, this proposal will not match the current implementation of most institutions.

This document is based on SR 2007. For more details on the messages and fields, please refer to the standards user hand books.

II. Corporate Action Reference:

A. Proposal

· Keep the existing CORP reference in the Corporate Actions messages but rename it ‘Corporate Action Processing Identifier’.

· Add a new field 20C reference and name it ‘Official Corporate Action Event Reference’
.  This new reference should be an optional field assigned by an official central body/entity within a given market.  Each market will determine if an official central body/entity exists in the market to assign this official reference and will designate this central body/entity to assign these official references.

· The official reference will be assigned once by the official central body/entity at the beginning of a corporate action event.  All recipients of this official corporate action event reference should include this reference in all messaging associated with an event.

· The official reference will be unique to each corporate action event.  The official central body/entity within each market will decide upon the components that make up the official reference in each market.

· As the new field will be optional, those markets that cannot identify or cannot participate in this  proposed market practice will send messages without this new field.

· The home market for each security should assign the official references for events involving each home market security.

· To avoid assignment of duplicate numbers globally, the ‘Official Corporate Action Event Reference’ should contain a 2-character alphanumeric code unique to the official body assigning the number as the first 2 positions of the reference.  The 2-character ISO country code should not be used for this purpose as more than one official body can exist for a market.

· The Latin character set (0-9 and Latin uppercase (A-Z)) should be used for this 2-character code.

· SMPG will vet the use of the 2-character codes for uniqueness.

































































































































































































































































































































































































� The addition of the new field 20C for the ‘Official Corporate Action Event Reference’, as well as the name change of the existing CORP reference have been proposed for SR2008.
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